

Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



THE WEEK ENDING 16.09.2022



We are deeply saddened by the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. Her dedication to the UK, other realms & territories has been an inspiration. We thank her for her service and send our deepest sympathies to the Royal Family. Whilst observing the national mourning period we will continue to support our pupils, families and







Nursery: DIAMOND: AM: PM:

Reception: CORAL: Whole Class doing so well. RUBY: Whole Class doing so well.

AMBER: All of the children for doing so well.

Year 1: JADE: Mohammad P, a role model. Ayat Al Zr, lovely effort and trying. EMERALD: Esa, really good learning in Maths. Zara, a role model. TURQUOISE Janan, fantastic home learning. Ghazal, working hard in Phonics.

Year 2: CRYSTAL: Ammal, being an excellent role model. Sultan, working incredibly hard in all his subjects. ONYX: Salma, excellent participation in lessons. Muhammad, good attitude towards learning. SAPPHIRE: The Whole Class, great efforts this week.

Year 3: TOPAZ: Sulieman, having a fantastic start to Year 3. Judy, working hard in her writing. AQUAMARINE: Alisha, brilliant listening and behaviour. Muhammad, good attitude towards learning. OPAL: Mohammed, Anaya always doing the right thing.

Year 4: GARNET: Kevin and Taem for perseverance. ZIRCON: The Whole Class, great effort this week. AMMOLITE: Riham, Muhammad, being role models.

Year 5: AMETHYST: Musawwir, Ramag, amazing role models. MOLDAVITE: Ali G, thoughtfully looking after the classroom. Tianna for persevering. PEARL: Mustafa, Arber, being great role models.

Year 6: QUARTZ: Lilly for thoughtfulness. Yusuf Sayed for working hard. TANZANITE: Jerome and Kausar for being excellent role models to their peers. LAPIS-LAZULI: Ashmaan and Malak for working hard.

> A week of fantastic work from our amazing SUPER STARS! from Reception to Year 6. You are AMAZING!



W/E September 16, 2022

Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy

Success in Everything We Do'

OFSTED HMI Visited our School!

So after waiting all of last year for Ofsted inspectors, they did not fail to surprise us and gave us the call on day one, of week two in September. Quite early we thought, but we were ready.

The official results will be published in a few weeks and even though I cannot share the actual results now for legal reasons, I can say the visit was positive and we were pleased. Our pupils, staff and parents were very positive about the school. Some parents spoke to the inspectors in person, while others answered questions from the online survey and they were mostly positive. The behaviour of pupils in class and around the school was calm and purposeful, just like every other day. They showed evidence of good learning as inspectors paraded their classes for two days.

Over those two days, I experienced some of my proudest and happiest moments as a teacher and leader. Thanks for your kind words and full support. With your full cooperation, I knew we could achieve SUCCESS IN EVERYTHING WE DO! Ms Rosewell



OUR PUPILS ARE MAKING PROGRESS!

We would like you to continue supporting pupil's learning at home. Please ensure that children are not using all their time playing games but are reading daily to improve in all their lessons.





SUCCESS in everything we do, PERSEVERANCE to make dreams come true. INTEGRITY and honesty that is who we are, RESILIENCE to stretch and reach for the stars. INDEPENDENCE to make decisions to learn and grow, THOUGHTFULNESS of



Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



THE WEEK ENDING 16. 09.2022

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance and Punctuality was one of the main areas questioned by the Ofsted inspectors. It was seen that some parents took pupils out of school and out of the country which were not authorised. Our attendance will affect our Ofsted grading, which is one of the reasons we cannot announce results to parents as yet. This was the most negative conversation throughout the whole inspection.

This year, families will be reported and/charged £120 for unauthorised absences in instances. Attendance Officers and senior leaders will be visiting homes of some parents who call in saying pupils are sick. PLEASE BOOK APPOINTMENTS IN MORNINGS or EVENINGS so that pupils can still attend school during an appointment day, for pupils not to be being fully absent on the day.

Punctuality to school is also important. We open our gates at 8:30am and will close them at 8:45 when lessons begin. Pupils should be seated in their classes, and ready to learn before 8:45. Inspectors noted that too many children arrived after 8:45 and that also need to improve.

Breakfast Club will be back soon.

This Wednesday 21st of September is our Student Election Day where pupils will be voting for Head Boy, Head Girl, House Captains and other Leadership positions in the school.





This Thursday 22nd September, please spare a few minutes after school to meet your child's teacher in their classroom.



CRTSTAL class was impressive during their Maths lessons.





WEAR JEAN JEANS CHANGE LIVES.

THIS FRIDAY 23rd
SEPTEMBER. Please
contribute £1 to charity.

READING IS A KEY PRIORITY THIS YEAR!



OUR SCHOOL MANTRA:

SUCCESS in everything we do, PERSEVERANCE to make dreams come true. INTEGRITY and honesty that is who we are, RESILIENCE to stretch and reach for the stars. INDEPENDENCE to make decisions to learn and grow, THOUGHTFULNESS of

others The SPIRIT we all know